City of Haines Newsletter
July 2015
Welcome to your City’s newsletter. In an attempt for better communication, your Mayor, City Council and City employees would like to give updates and announcements for the benefit of the citizens. The newsletter is now posted on the City web site at: www.cityofhainesor.org.  
Water & Sewer Rate Increase
The City Council voted to increase the water and sewer rates at the June 9, 2015 Council meeting. The new rates will take effect July 1, 2015. Sewer rates will increase $1.00 per month and water rates will increase $3.00 per month. 
Fire Danger Level
The Fire Danger Level is currently at high. Burn barrels are allowed 6:00 am to 10:00 am only. It is extremely dry so please use caution when burning, have a charged hose available and do not leave unattended. No open burning. Yard debris can be taken to the Haines Landfill free of charge. 
Be aware that the Fire Danger Level could rapidly change to Extreme. At which time there will be no burning of any kind. Please check fire level indicator sign for changes regularly. The sign is located on Hwy 30 as you enter into Haines from the South.
Maintaining City Rights of Way
The City has been mowing and spraying the City street right of ways. The City has asked residents to remove any personal items that are on the City right of way so the City can maintain the area. The City would like to thank the residents that have cooperated in removing personal items from the right of way and also thank those residents that have chosen to maintain the right of way that adjoins their property by mowing and spraying for weeds, it is highly appreciated. There are still right of ways that have not been cleaned or maintained and the City is asking for your cooperation in this matter.
4th of July Events
July 3rd Events - Art in the Park 10:00 am - 4:00 pm, Haines Stampede Rodeo 5:30 pm. Live music at the Frontier 9:00 pm on July 3rd.  July 4th Events - Elkhorn Grange Pancake Breakfast 7:00 am 10:00 am, Art in Park 10:00 am - 4:00 pm, Parade 10:00 am, Pit BBQ 11:00 am - 2:00 pm, Haines Stampede Rodeo 1:30 pm, Fireworks 10:00 pm. 
Volunteers Needed  for Neighborhood Watch
Neighborhood Watch is asking for volunteers. Contact Sandy Wood at 541-856-3284 for more information.
Recycle Center
The City is still having a huge amount of household garbage and non-recyclable items taken to the Recycle Center. Electronic items, such as TV's and computers cannot be taken to the Haines Recycle Center or the Haines Landfill, these items can be taken to Baker Sanitary Recycle Center located at 3048 Campbell Street in Baker City. The City is asking for help monitoring the Recycle Center, if you see someone dumping something other than normal recyclable items please contact the Haines City Hall or the Baker County Sheriff's Department. 
Dog License

It is time to purchase your 2015 Dog license. It is a requirement to have your dog(s) licensed with the City of Haines. If  you have unlicensed dog(s) you are in violation of the City's Dog Ordinance and could be subject to a fine. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall, please bring proof of current rabies vaccination. 

ATV License
In order to ride an ATV on City Streets it must be licensed with the City. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall for $5.00.
The next Council Meeting will be held Tuesday, July 14, 2015 at 7:00 pm.  Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
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